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ABITEC TO MAKE PRESENTATION, SOLICIT COMMENTS

Neighborhood water tower to get facelift
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Originally operated as Washington Breweries, this plant has been converted to the
manufacture of edible oils and fats. Long time residents have seen the facility go
through several changes of ownership: Capital City Products, Stokely-Van Camp,
Quaker Oats, Capital City Products (leveraged buyout), Karlshamms and now
ABITEC, a division of Associated British Foods.
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The ABITEC Corporation, located on
the comer of First Avenue and Perry
Street is planning to repaint its 150-foot
tall water tower. ABITEC is head-
quartered in Northampton, England and
produces confectionery and custom-
formulated specialty fats and oils. The
products are supplied to the personal care,
pharmaceutical, synthetic fiber and food
processing industries, which provide
margarines, oils and shortenings to
restaurants, bakeries and institutional
food services.

The Columbus site currently employs
over 250 people. The company is
interested in communicating its new name
to commuters, as well as the residents of
Harrison West. One way the corporation
would like to do this is to freshly paint the
existing water tower and place the name
“ABITEC”, and its product of
manufacture, “Ingredients” upon it. The
company is proposing to paint the water
tower white and its name (as indicated
below) in blue letters on two sides of the
tower.

The Columbus Graphics Commission
requested that ABITEC present its idea to
the Harrison West Society for comments
and approval. The drawings will be
presented at the next Harrison West
Society meeting on Thursday, February 9,
1995 at 7 pm. The Society would
appreciate your attendance and comments
on the proposal. This water tower is a
prominent element in the community and
is highly visible from S.R. 315. The
proposed repainting of the water tower
affects all of us that live and work in
Harrison West. [&
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SUBMITTED BY HWS TREASURER JOHN COWIN

Harrison West Society Minutes
for Thursday, January 12, 1995

The January meeting was held at First Brethren Church, 473 West 3rd
Avenue, and was called to order by President Craig Copeland at 7 p.m.

A motion was made and passed to pay $400 to Cyrus Printing for the
Harrison West News.

An Audit Committee headed by Karen Dyrenforth will be formed to
review and reconcile the books of the Society. Karen is a newly minted
accountant, having just graduated from The Ohio State University, and has
accepted a position with Coopers & Lybrand Consulting.

The proposed changes to the Constitution concerning members were
discussed. The consensus was that the concerns voiced at the December
meeting were satisfied. The good character language had been dropped and
the membership classification of “Senior Member” had been added as
discussed at the previous meeting. A motion was made and passed
unanimously to replace Article III of the Constitution.

A Membership Committee co-chaired by Tracy Conway and Mary Funk
will develop a membership drive. Suggestions included door-to-door
solicitations, direct mail, forming a telephone tree and notice in the Harrison
West News. Alec Chambers’ idea from the December meeting of printing
membership cards on a different color paper stock every year as a method for
quickly identifying current registration in a large voting situation was again
well received. Carolyn Bonifazi suggested a potluck dinner with door prizes
for the May or June meeting and advancing the meeting a day to Friday.

The next topic of discussion concerned enforcement of permit parking
on Pennsylvania and Harrison Avenues as well as the traffic load on 3rd and
5th Avenues due to the Spring-Sandusky interchange construction; Tracy
Conway accepted the position of Chair of the Traffic and Parking
Committee. Tracy can be reached at 291-0031.

Harrison West Park at 4th and Oregon Avenues was the last topic of the
night. People interested in planting flowers in the beds there need to think
about organizing for this spring. Ruth Donner, who looked after the park and
was responsible for the annual flower plantings with blooms donated from
the Martha Walker Garden Club, has moved away.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m. [¢]

Harrison West Society Membership Application |

Please complete this application and mail it, along with your appropriate contribution, to Kevin Rouch, Secretary,
Harrison West Society, 1259 Michigan Avenue, Columbus, Ohio 43201. Membership dues are paid annually at the
beginning of each year. 1995 dues must be paid on or before Thursday, May 11, 1995 to be eligible to participate
in this year's Society elections.

Name Phone
Address
Select one: O Individual $10 O Senior (60 and over) $5 O sustaining $20 O Patron (Business) $25

Your comments are invited:

@< CLIP AND MAIL



"Your Midtown Specialists”

—[[HOOLEY & COMPANY__
D REALTORS 5

252 WEST FIFTH AVENUE - COLUMBUS, OHIO 43201
614-297-8600 800-729-8601

e : : Campus - 5 bedrooms, good income, Mid 60's
BRUCE DOOLEY, CRS Sharon Young

Nothing to dobut move in and enjoy - 1st
floor family room, 70's
Bruce Dooley, CRS

; - Italian Village - 3 bedroom with great bones, 30's
SHARON YOUNG Sharon Young,/Debbie Rambo

RN

Campus Condo - everything included,
30's

Victorian Village - updated brick row homes, refin-

S ished wood floors, 1172 haths, 3cd flooe, 130's
Bruce Dooley, CRS PESEIER s Bruce Dooley, CRS

Call today for more information 297-8600




DOOLEY

COMPANY

614-297-8600 @ s
800-729-8601 sesaeume Bruce Dooley, CRS

"Circles” Fantastic renovation - 3 full floors, Just needs your finishing touches, stain glass,
fireplaces, library, Mid 350's Low 130's

Phenomenal "in progress renovation", tower, 3500+ Square "-Solarium, 2 full baths, 2 staircases, 150's
walnut woodwork, 190's

Super value- Jacuzzi tub, Euro kitchen, near park, Victorian character, bay windows, family room,
low 90's 170's

I sell a home every 3.8 days with over $32 million in net sales. Work with a proven professional.

297-8600

Watch for these homes on "The Real Estate Show" coaxial channel 10




GET RESULTS !

When its time to sell your house,
you want one thing -- results .

* a neighbor who knows the neighborhood
*a proven record of results
» national marketing tools

KeN WIGHTMAN 294-5335

‘When you really want your house to sell,

KEN WIGHTMAN The Prudential @
= Buying or Selling
* Buyer Representation Columbus Metro, REALTORS
* National Relocation 719 N. High Strest, Columbus, Ohio 43215
Independently Owned and Operaled
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TERI CYRUS

‘o CYRUS

PRINTING

(614) 421-9900
Pager 641-7456

1146 N. 4TH ST.
COLUMBUS, OH. 43201

Harrison House
Bed and Breakfast

Maryanne Olson

313 West Fifth Avenue
Columbus, Ohio 43201
(614) 421-2202

(800) 827-4203 !

. Approved

. "R Ca

Victorian Living In The Heart of Columbus

IN GOOD COMPANY
Mary Funk’s efforts honored

Harrison West resident Mary Funk was recently
recognized with a Partners In Prevent Award, presented
by the Franklin County Prevention Institute. The annual
awards are given by the Prevention Institute to
individuals and groups that help to build safer and
healthier communities. “These awards are our way of
saying thank you to the people who are fighting
substance abuse issues here in Franklin County,” said
William F. Crimi, Executive Director of the Franklin
County Prevention Institute.

Ms. Funk was recognized for efforts in helping
prevent alcohol abuse in her neighborhood. Other
recipients of the Partners In Prevention Awards
included State Representative Charleta Tavares, City
Councilwoman Les Wright, Hope Taft and the
Worthington Community Coordinating Board. The
Franklin County Prevention Institute is funded through
a grant from the U.S. Center for Substance Abuse
Prevention. [¢]

WE BUY
Italian and
Victorian Village

Call us before listing your property. We
pay cash and guarantee closings!!

The New Victorians
294-0550

Historic District
Informational Meeting
2 Sponsored by
Columbus Landmarks Foundation

Harrison West Society, Dennison Place Association,
NECKO, University District Organization

Tuesday, March 7, 1995, 7 p.m.

Thompson Recreation Center Auditorium
Come to get the straight story on this important issue concerning
Harrison West.

HOME OF THE MONTH

Large brick home with lots of wonderful space.
Exposed brick. grand staircase, 3rd floor, solarium,
4 + bedrooms, good closct space, C/A and fenced
yard, $150's (235T).
Bruce Dooley, CRS

D@%L]EY

COMPANY

R ECAGLTTONR S

299-8097

614-297-8600

Tom & Jerry Auto Service
Major/Minor Repair

1701 Kenny Road
Columbus, Ohio 43212

Towing + Wheel Balancing

Front End Alignment + Complete Tune-up
Carburetor Service  Brake Service
Transmissions

A,
AutoCare
‘w! Center ||B

We Install Quality NAPA Parts

SAVE $15 ON
FIRST ORDER OF
$100 OR MORE

G5)

il

488-8507
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BATTELLE SEES GREEN

9,500 Gallon Toxic
Waste Site Dumped

Battelle has withdrawn plans for building a new hazardous waste
storage facility and instead will implement a comprehensive chemical
waste “life-cycle management” system. “I think what we are doing is
for the common good — for the community, for Battelle and for
Battelle’s clients,” said Battelle spokesman Tom McClain. The new
plan will eliminate the need for a large storage center and result in the
closing of the present 500 gallon storage site located in Harrison West.
Tim Wagner, the leader of the Battelle Permit Opposition Committee
stated, “BPOC is sure it speaks for all area residents in expressing its
appreciation to Battelle for rethinking its hazardous waste management
philosophy, and developing a system that will be an example to other
waste generators.” Waste will be regularly shipped in small batches
directly from individual labels to commercial hazardous waste handlers
rather than remain at Battelle to be stored at a bulk site.

The concept is analogous to the “just in time delivery” method
used to reduce inventory and warehouse costs as the nation's factories,
but rather in this case expended materials will be disposed of quickly
as possible after they are generated, thus reducing storage expenses.
Unpredictably escalating disposal costs nationwide have made long
term storage of toxic waste an economic liability. Further, the
possibility of certain substances being refused at treatment facilities
without notice, at some future date precludes any advantage to storage
at Battelle’s Columbus Laboratory. An inventory system will be
implemented in the future bidding of research contracts to examine the
disposition of waste products. All hazardous wastes will be removed
from the facility within 90 days.

Battelle’s point man at public forms, Dr. Kenneth C. Brog, vice
president for environment, safety and health, having been an ardent
proponent for 14 months concerning the safety of the proposed facility,
acknowledged, along with other officials, in a Columbus Dispatch
story that the “minimal” environmental risks, public opposition,
Battelle's public image, and escalating costs played a role in the
decision to withdraw the plan. Those familiar with the situation felt
that the issues raised by Tim Wagner and the BPOC before the U.S.
EPA, FEMA, NRC, Ohio EPA, HWFB, OSHA, Ohio Attorney
General, Columbus City Council, the Mayor's Office and local
newspapers undoubtedly played a large part in the reexamination.
According to Wagner, costs to secure the Olentangy River levee to
protect the proposed site planned in the 100 year flood plain probably
would have been prohibitively expensive. Abandoned or otherwise
unknown pipes in the flood plain that might run under the levee would
have had to have been found and excavated. Sewer pipes in current use
would have had to have been retrofitted with valves to prevent them
from back flushing in the even of the river rising. [®

APPOINTMENTS AND CONSULTATIONS 24 HRS. ANSWERING SERVICE
(614) 2974250 276-7733

DR. CARL R. BACKES

Pediatrician, Neonatologist
Newborn, Children & Teenage Care

KIDDIE NORTH
PEDIATRIC CENTER

111 W. THIRD AVE.
COLUMBUS, OHIO 43201

AR

444 West Third Avenue
Columbus, Ohio 43201
(614) 299-2409

HAIR @ NAILS @ éKIN CARE @ COSMETIC APPLICATION

JIM STERNER

RELIABILITY SINCE 1950
STORM & REPLACEMENT WINDOWS

RESIDENTIAL RENOVATION SPECIALISTS
* Price *-Color Selection * Professional Installation

ot CALL AND COMPARE » SIDING
ESTIMATES 299-0502 * AWNINGS
REFERRAL LIST IF NO ANS CALL 488-7740 * ROOFING
AVAILABLE TR e « DOORS
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Kevin C. Rouch

Attorney at Law

1989 W, 5th Avenue

Suite 3

Columbus, Ohio 43212

(614) 487-6000 Fax (614) 487-6001

ROUCH
TARBERT

Attorneys and Counsellors at Law

Internet: rtlaw@ix.netcom.com
Compuserve: 75713,2651

First Community Weekday School

is an early childhood program for ages 2 to 5. The school offers a variety

of half-day experiences for 3, 4 or young 5s. The Parent/Two class is a
parent workshop; each 2 year old is accompanied by a parent. First
Community encourages growth and development of the whole child;
curriculum invites discovery and exploration. Children are helped to
negofiation their social world by teachers who validate feelings as they
help children be problem-solvers. To be considered in the first group of
applications for 1995-96, call Bobbie McComb at 488-0681 by February
14. Observations are welcome. The address is 1320 Cambridge
Boulevard.

.Buying or Selling? Call Your Midtown Specialist
BRUCE DOOLEY, CRS, GRI
BROKER

Owver $30 million in net sales
A home sold every 3.8 days
Certified Residential Specialist

[DOOLEY
&
252 W. Fifth Ave. Columbus, Ohio

COMPANY V. Fit
REALTORS 14-297-8600 / 614-299-8097 ||




